
 

 

The Office of Emergency Management 
 

Memorandum 
 
 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 02/20/2024 
 
From: E.M. Director Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: New Emergency Management logo 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The Office of Emergency Management has developed a new logo for Emergency Management. 
 

  
 
 
If the council has no issues with the new logo, we would like to start using this on memos, 
clothing and any item related to Emergency Management. Thank you.  
 
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Emergency Management Director 
 
Bob Gerold 
Emergency Management Deputy Director 
 
Todd Frederick 
Emergency Management Deputy Director 


